Memorandum of Understanding

School of Criminal Justice, Criminology, and Emergency Management
College of Health and Human Services
February 2014
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the School of Criminal Justice, Criminology, and Emergency Management, the College of Health and Human Services, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review of the BS and MS in Criminal Justice. The MS in Emergency Services Administration undergoes separate review.  The MOU describes the goals to be achieved and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to achieve these goals during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the biannual report.

Since the last review, the school has addressed the seven major recommendations identified in the MOU, with the exception of resources (due to successive years of budget cuts during that time frame). Specifically, the school enacted effective enrollment management through impaction, and accomplished a thorough and intentional transformation of the two Criminal Justice degrees that was grounded in a deliberate philosophical approach. The external reviewer described the school as being at the forefront of its field, and as being “well on its way to meeting the rigorous certification standards of the national Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences.”
Strengths of the school and programs were identified as an excellent and well-qualified faculty; core courses in the major and the one General Education course taught by full-time faculty; a writing in the discipline approach with two full-time writing instructors; and a sophisticated and effective assessment program for both degrees.
Several of the issues of concern that surfaced during the review revolved around resources, both faculty positions and access to laboratory space (computer lab and a forensics lab to support an important new direction in the curriculum), in a context of budget constraints. In addition, the external reviewer suggested a recalibration of the mission of the Center for Research and Training in order to balance training with research and serve as a home for external funding to the program. 
It is therefore agreed that:

1. The school will work with the college to prioritize faculty hiring needs in light of a modestly improving budget picture.
2. The school will consider revising the mission of the Center for Research and Training.

3. The college will assist the school in securing access to computer labs essential to several of its core courses.
4. The college will assist the school in securing a permanent forensics laboratory in support of this significant new direction.

5. The BS and MS degree programs will provide a bi-annual update on progress made towards the actions agreed to in this MOU, to be submitted in conjunction with its bi-annual assessment report.

This MOU has been read and approved by:

School Director:  ______________________________

Date:   __________                                    

College Dean: ______________________________
____

Date:   __________
Vice Provost: __________________________________

Date:  __________             

